
Month in Review – History Center –December 

2012 

1st annual Holiday at the History Center 

 The Avalon History Center & Historical Society held its 1st annual Holiday at the History 

Center on December 1st.  The wine and cheese social was well received by a crowd over 

60 with David Emerson of History on the Hoof entertaining the crowd with Christmas 

and mid winter stories. 

 
Above:  Photographs of crowd & David Emerson at the event. 

 

History Center exhibit changes 

 With loaned objects from the New Jersey Shipwreck museum being returned the rear 
exhibit space has been reworked to show objects focusing on business history in Avalon.  

Civic Organizations meet at the History Center’s Library Room. 

 The Avalon Garden and Women’s Civic Club both hosted their monthly meetings at the 

History Center.   

Newsletter to be published 

 The staff of the Avalon History Center is working on a newsletter that will focus on the 

events of 2012.  The newsletter should be finished by the end of January 2013. 

Researchers Served 

 The Avalon History Center served four researchers in the month of December. The 

topics reviewed were Avalon architecture, Avalon Manor, origins of the Fire Company, 

and life guard history. 
 


